WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

21 October 2019
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	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllrs. Jenkins, Collins, Whatley, Dyer and Goodman and B Serjent.

Diane Rix on behalf of St Michael’s Rooms. 
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Watkins and Labuschagne.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: D Marriott in respect of St Michael’s Rooms and J Brain regarding Winterbourne Sports Association.
27.10/19 – Presentation regarding Refurbishment of St Michael’s Rooms
Diane Rix attended to outline the plans for the refurbishment of St Michael’s Rooms in Winterbourne. There is a major project planned to completely renovate the building and they are looking to secure funds. They are looking to raise a total amount of around £300,000 and have already had approximately £150,000 pledged. The project is to be launched in 2020, with building to commence in 2021. Diane asked Winterbourne Parish Council to consider giving an amount of between £3000 to £5000. The Parish Council will consider this in the annual budget meeting which will be held shortly. In the meantime Diane will forward further budget information which will help the Parish Council to decide. Brain Serjent felt it was important that the Parish Council support this cause. 
28.10/19 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 16 September 2019 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and the items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising: 
The standpipe being used at the duck pond has now been returned to Bristol Water. The remaining charge for the hire was £120 plus vat and we will now be sent a bill for the water used.

P&D Environmental who carried out the silt test has confirmed the silt is always dried before being tested. The relevant permissions now need to be obtained from the Environment Agency. The farmer who owns the field opposite the pond has agreed we can place builders bags in his field, which will be used to drain the silt.
The gym equipment at the Recreation Field has been painted and the items which needed repairing have been welded. 

The CCTV cameras have been installed and the remote access is in the process of being set up.
We have received 3 quotes to have the basketball court at the Recreation Field resurfaced. Members agreed to recommend the quote from Courtstall to full Council for approval. It was agreed to use the CIL money for this project. Clerk will try to ascertain from the company if there is a particular time of year when it is preferable for the work to be done.  
Cllr. Watkins has done further research into the goal posts for Frenchay. He has sourced one which is vandal proof for a total price of £1169.99 which includes delivery and vat. Members agreed in principle and the Frenchay members need to decide the exact location. It cannot be sited until the Parish Council has taken ownership of the land. This is to be paid for with CIL money. 

The contractor who has carried out repairs regarding the Village Hall Wall at Frenchay has been contacted for confirmation that the work he has carried out has made the wall safe. From recent inspection it would appear that all the loose stones have been fixed. The orange safety barriers still need to be removed. Clerk will ensure that this confirmation is received.
In the outdoor risk assessment for Frenchay, the Jubilee bench on the Common was highlighted as needing painting. Our handyman has looked at it and the legs are very rusty and it is unstable. It was agreed to contact Carol Thorne who was a councillor when it was installed, to ask her advice as to whether she feels it should be replaced.
The latest FIT payment received for the solar panels is for £1271.63.  

29.10/19 – Grant Applications  
The following grants were recommended:
WSA - £754.50

Paul’s Place - £176.00

Four Towns and Vale Link Community Transport - £500
An application from Age UK South Gloucestershire was rejected as this is 

a national organisation which was looking for a donation rather than an amount for a 

specific project.
30.10/19 Reports from Task groups
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
The level of the pond has gone up quite a bit recently.

It has been suggested that next year for the Flower Show an area near the top of Frenchay Hill could be used for the Vintage cars instead of the land near the museum which should make the show a lot more compact.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
A response was put on Facebook by the Parish Council regarding the issue of feeding bread to ducks. It has been recently suggested in the press that it is acceptable to feed bread to ducks, however this is known to increase the likelihood of algae in the water which has been an ongoing problem at the pond. The Parish Council would therefore advise bread should be avoided. 
A new spring has appeared at the Allotments which has been diverted into the main spring.

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
Our handyman is going to replace the broken fencing in the Dingle. It was suggested CIL money could be used for this. 
Cllrs Climmer, Jones and Labuschagne met Dave Perry, the chief executive of South Gloucestershire Council and they visited the duck pond and Damson’s Bridge with him to highlight the problems we are experiencing there. The Parish Council need to notify South Gloucestershire Council when we start work at the pond in order to coordinate with the work which needs to be done by them.    
Hambrook/Whiteshill
The hedges along Moorend Road have finally been cut. The pavement from the White Horse pub up to the traffic lights has a lot of overgrown brambles and still hasn’t been cut back. There is also a blocked drain by the pub which causes large puddles in the road. Clerk to contact South Gloucestershire Council.

Meetings with South Gloucestershire Council were held a while ago regarding the parking around Hambrook School. Clerk is to chase SGC to find out current situation regarding our suggested proposals.

The Parish Council has been asked to consider what enhancements we would like to see from any potential 106 money from the proposed development at Hoodlands in Hambrook Lane. The cricket club are in need of new machinery and the Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council to clarify what a suitable request would be.   
Greenfield Centre
The staff subcommittee met to discuss a pay rise and this will be recommended to full Council at the next meeting.

There is a problem with water drainage outside of the Greenfield Club. A lot of water collects there when it is wet making the entrance unusable. Cllr. Climmer agreed to take a look as this needs to be addressed.

We are still waiting for the results of the drain survey which was carried out a few weeks ago. Clerk will chase. 
31.10/19 - A.O.B
Cllr. Goodman advised there is growing pressure regarding the speeding on Down Road. It was confirmed a petition has been done regarding this which is to be sent to South Gloucestershire Council. Brian Serjent advised cars also drive far too fast along Church Lane and Mill Road.

It was suggested that if councillors receive enquiries about these issues, to advise that our 2 South Gloucestershire Council councillors are very proactive and regularly meet with South Glos.
The build outs on Beckspool Road are still causing a problem and being hit by cars. There was another accident very recently. We are still waiting for the result of the traffic survey which has not yet been provided to us.   
Meeting concluded 8.34pm 
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